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Then said she to him, "O my son, was there any one with thee yesternight?" And he bethought himself and said, "Yes; one lay the night with me
and I acquainted him with my case and told him my story. Doubtless, he was from the Devil, and I, O my mother, even as thou sayst truly, am
Aboulhusn el Khelia." "O my son," rejoined she, "rejoice in tidings of all good, for yesterday's record is that there came the Vivier Jaafer the
Barmecide [and his company] and beat the sheikhs of the mosque and the Imam, each four hundred lashes; after which they paraded them about the
city, making proclamation before them and saying, 'This is the reward and the least of the reward of whoso lacketh of goodwill to his neighbours
and troubleth on them their lives!' and banished them from Baghdad. Moreover, the Khalif sent me a hundred dinars and sent to salute me."
Whereupon Aboulhusn cried out and said to her, "O old woman of ill-omen, wilt thou contradict me and tell me that I am not the Commander of
the Faithful? It was I who commanded Jaafer the Barmecide to beat the sheikhs and parade them about the city and make proclamation before them
and who sent thee the hundred dinars and sent to salute thee, and I, O beldam of ill-luck, am in very deed the Commander of the Faithful, and thou
art a liar, who would make me out a dotard.".'It is told of a certain doughty thief, that he used to rob and stop the way by himself upon caravans,
and whenever the prefect of police and the magistrates sought him, he would flee from them and fortify himself in the mountains. Now it befell that
a certain man journeyed along the road wherein was the robber in question, and this man was alone and knew not the perils that beset his way. So
the highwayman came out upon him and said to him, "Bring out that which is with thee, for I mean to slay thee without fail." Quoth the traveller,
"Slay me not, but take these saddle-bags and divide [that which is in] them and take the fourth part [thereof]." And the thief answered, "I will not
take aught but the whole." "Take half," rejoined the traveller, "and let me go." But the robber replied, "I will take nought but the whole, and I will
slay thee [to boot]." And the traveller said, "Take it.".So saying, he took leave of the woman and her husband and set out, intending for Akil, his
father's brother's son. Now there was between Baghdad and Akil's abiding-place forty days' journey; so El Abbas settled himself on the back of his
courser and his servant Aamir mounted also and they fared forth on their way. Presently, El Abbas turned right and left and recited the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? Under me's a slender camel, a devourer of the waste; Those who pass a cloudlet deem it, as it flitteth o'er the way..Then he went
away, whilst the fire was loosed in the heart of the druggist and he shut his shop and betaking himself to his house, knocked at the door. Quoth the
singer, 'Let me get into the chest, for he saw me not yesterday.' 'Nay,' answered she, 'wrap thyself up in the rug.' So he wrapped himself up in the
rug and stood in a corner of the room, whilst the druggist entered and went straight to the chest, but found it empty. Then he went round about the
house and searched it from top to bottom, but found nothing and no one and abode between belief and disbelief, and said in himself, 'Belike, I
suspect my wife of that which is not in her.' So he was certified of her innocence and returned to his shop, whereupon out came the singer and they
abode on their former case, as of wont, till eventide, when she gave him one of her husband's shirts and he took it and going away, passed the night
in his lodging..Vizier, The King of Hind and his, ii. 105..There was once, of old days, a king of the kings, whose name was Azadbekht; his [capital]
city was called Kuneim Mudoud and his kingdom extended to the confines of Seistan and from the frontiers of Hindustan to the sea He had ten
viziers, who ordered his state and his dominion, and he was possessed of judgment and exceeding wisdom. One day he went forth with certain of
his guards to the chase and fell in with an eunuch on horseback, holding in his hand the halter of a mule, which he led along. On the mule's back
was a litter of gold-inwoven brocade, garded about with an embroidered band set with gold and jewels, and over against the litter was a company of
horsemen. When King Azadbekht saw this, he separated himself from his companions and making for the mule and the horsemen, questioned the
latter, saying, "To whom belongeth this litter and what is therein?". The eunuch answered, (for he knew not that he was King Azadbekht,) saying,
"This litter belongeth to Isfehend, vizier to King Azadbekht, and therein is his daughter, whom he purposeth to marry to Zad Shah the King.".As
for Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read what was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat [awhile] sorrowing.
Then said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for belike there shall betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than this and more
grievous;' and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught, the madman, till he came to a sort of labourers working upon the
palace of the king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou with these folk at the
palace of the king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with them as a labourer and every day they gave him a cake of bread.
He wrought with them a month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg; whereupon he cried out
and wept. Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have patience and weep not; for thou shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said to him, 'How long shall
I have patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a man forth of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the throne of the
kingdom.'.?STORY OF THE THREE MEN AND OUR LORD JESUS..David and Solomon, i. 275..? ? ? ? ? And hope thou not for aught from me,
who reck not with a folk To mix, who may with abjectness infect my royal line..? ? ? ? ? How often, too, hath gladness come to light Whence
nought but dole thou didst anticipate!.Now there was a man of the kinsfolk of the Khalif [Haroun er Reshid], by name Abdulmelik ben Salih ben
Ali ben Abdallah ben el Abbas, (148) who was great of gravity and piety and decorousness, and Er Reshid was used instantly to require of him that
he should keep him company in his carousals and drink with him and had proffered him, to this end, riches galore, but he still refused. It chanced
that this Abdulmelik es Salih came to the door of Jaafer ben Yehya, that he might bespeak him of certain occasions of his, and the chamberlain,
doubting not but he was the Abdulmelik ben Salih aforesaid, whom Jaafer had charged him admit and that he should suffer none but him to enter,
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allowed him to go in to his master..93. El Feth ben Khacan and El Mutawekkil dclxxxiii.King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)] and said
"By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God the Most
High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling."
"With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means
(148) of security (149) against vexation. (150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against
vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to wit, it was as follows. (153)."There was once, of old time, a king and he had a son [named
Bihzad], there was not in his day a goodlier than he and he loved to consort with the folk and to sit with the merchants and converse with them.
One day, as he sat in an assembly, amongst a number of folk, he heard them talking of his own goodliness and grace and saying, 'There is not in his
time a goodlier than he.' But one of the company said, 'Indeed, the daughter of King Such-an-one is handsomer than he.' When Bihzad heard this
saying, his reason fled and his heart fluttered and he called the last speaker and said to him, 'Repeat to me that which thou saidst and tell me the
truth concerning her whom thou avouchest to be handsomer than I and whose daughter she is.' Quoth the man, 'She is the daughter of King
Such-an-one;' whereupon Bihzad's heart clave to her and his colour changed..One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was
moved to exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it
and wept Er Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!'
'O my lord,' answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an
end and my felicity pass away? For this is what none ever attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is
mighty and for that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and
cheerful eye, for I have no desire for other than thyself and will not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the
exclusion of all humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he
became unable to brook an hour's severance from her..When Bekhtzeman heard this, he awoke from his heedlessness and said, 'Extolled be the
perfection of God the Great! O king, this is my case and my story, nothing added and nought diminished, for I am King Bekhtzeman and all this
happened to me; wherefore I will seek the gate of God['s mercy] and repent unto Him.' So he went forth to one of the mountains and there
worshipped God awhile, till one night, as he slept, one appeared to him in a dream and said to him, 'O Bekhtzeman, God accepteth thy repentance
and openeth on thee [the gate of succour] and will further thee against thine enemy.' When he was certified of this in the dream, he arose and turned
back, intending for his own city; and when he drew near thereunto, he saw a company of the king's retainers, who said to him, 'Whence art thou?
We see that thou art a stranger and fear for thee from this king, for that every stranger who enters this city, he destroys him, of his fear of King
Bekhtzeman.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'None shall hurt him nor advantage him save God the Most High.' And they answered, saying, 'Indeed, he hath a
vast army and his heart is fortified in the multitude of his troops.'.86. Omar ben el Khettab and the Young Bedouin cccxcv.? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth
Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlvi.I did as she bade me and when I returned, she said to me, "Sit, so I may relate to thee yonder fellow's case, lest
thou be affrighted at that which hath befallen him. Thou must know that I am the Khalif's favourite, nor is there any more in honour with him than
I; and I am allowed six nights in each month, wherein I go down [into the city and take up my abode] with my [former] mistress, who reared me;
and when I go down thus, I dispose of myself as I will. Now this young man was the son of neighbours of my mistress, when I was a virgin girl.
One day, my mistress was [engaged] with the chief [officers] of the palace and I was alone in the house. When the night came on, I went up to the
roof, so I might sleep there, and before I was aware, this youth came up from the street and falling upon me, knelt on my breast. He was armed with
a poniard and I could not win free of him till he had done away my maidenhead by force; and this sufficed him not, but he must needs disgrace me
with all the folk, for, as often as I came down from the palace, he would lie in wait for me by the way and swive me against my will and follow me
whithersoever I went. This, then, is my story, and as for thee, thou pleasest me and thy patience pleaseth me and thy good faith and loyal service,
and there abideth with me none dearer than thou." Then I lay with her that night and there befell what befell between us till the morning, when she
gave me wealth galore and fell to coming to the pavilion six days in every month..On this wise he abode a space of days, after which he made
himself at home in the land and took to himself comrades and got him friends galore, with whom he addressed himself to diversion and good cheer.
Moreover, he went a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced [by his company] and he entertained them with stories and civilities
(161) and diverted them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of histories and anecdotes. Presently, the report of him reached King
Jemhour, lord of Cashghar of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company]. So he went in quest of him and Abdallah repaired to his court and
going in to him, kissed the earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and entreated him with kindness and bade commit him to the guest-house,
where he abode three days, at the end of which time the king sent [to him] a chamberlain of his chamberlains and let bring him to his presence.
When he came before him, he greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the interpreter accosted him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy
report, that thou art a goodly boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and he would have thee company with him by night and entertain him
with that which thou knowest of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And he made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".When King
Shah Bekht heard his vizier's story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there the rest of the night and the next day till the
evening..111. The Pilgrim and the Old Woman who dwelt in the Desert ccccxxxiv.So the affair was concluded and we drew up the contract of
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marriage and I made the bride-feast; but on the wedding-night I beheld a thing (214) than which never made God the Most High aught more
loathly. Methought her people had contrived this by way of sport; so I laughed and looked for my mistress, whom I had seen [at the lattice], to
make her appearance; but saw her not. When the affair was prolonged and I found none but her, I was like to go mad for vexation and fell to
beseeching my Lord and humbling myself in supplication to Him that He would deliver me from her. When I arose in the morning, there came the
chamber-woman and said to me, "Hast thou occasion for the bath?" "No," answered I; and she said, "Art thou for breakfast?" But I replied, "No;"
and on this wise I abode three days, tasting neither meat nor drink..When twenty days had passed by, each [egg] was hatched, and the vizier bade
them pair the chickens, male and female, and rear them well. So they did this and it was found a charge unto no one. Then they waited for them
awhile and after this the vizier enquired of the chickens and was told that they were become fowls. Moreover, they brought him all their eggs and
he bade set them; and after twenty days there were hatched from each [pair] of them thirty or five-and-twenty or fifteen [chickens] at the least. The
vizier let note against each man the number of chickens that pertained to him, and after two months, he took the old hens and the cockerels, and
there came to him from each man nigh half a score, and he left the [young] hens with them. On like wise he sent to the country folk and let the
cocks abide with them. So he got him young ones [galore] and appropriated to himself the sale of the fowls, and on this wise he got him, in the
course of a year, that which the regal estate required of the king and his affairs were set right for him by the vizier's contrivance. And he peopled
(258) the country and dealt justly by his subjects and returned to them all that he took from them and lived a happy and prosperous life. Thus good
judgment and prudence are better than wealth, for that understanding profiteth at all times and seasons. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more
extraordinary than the story of the man whose caution slew him.".Then said the Khalif to her, 'Repeat thy playing, O Tuhfeh.' So she repeated it and
he said to her, 'Well done!' Moreover, he said to Ishac, 'Thou hast indeed brought me that which is extraordinary and worth in mine eyes the empire
of the earth.' Then he turned to Mesrour the eunuch and said to him, 'Carry Tuhfeh to the lodging of honour.' (189) Accordingly, she went away
with Mesrour and the Khalif looked at her clothes and seeing her clad in raiment of choice, said to Ishac, 'O Ishac, whence hath she these clothes?'
'O my lord, answered he, 'these are somewhat of thy bounties and thy largesse, and they are a gift to her from me. By Allah, O Commander of the
Faithful, the world, all of it, were little in comparison with her!' Then the Khalif turned to the Vizier Jaafer and said to him, 'Give Ishac fifty
thousand dirhems and a dress of honour of the apparel of choice.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Jaafer and gave him that which the Khalif
ordered him..Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice, i. 13..107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dccclxiv.77. King
Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel ccclxxxix.Sharper, The Idiot and the, i. 298..? ? ? ? ? If I must die, then welcome death to heal My
woes; 'twere lighter than the pangs I feel..Then he again began to pay me frequent visits and I entered into converse with him and questioned him
of the band and how he came to escape, he alone of them all. Quoth he, 'I left them from the day on which God the Most High delivered thee from
them, for that they would not obey my speech; wherefore I swore that I would no longer consort with them.' And I said, 'By Allah, I marvel at thee,
for that thou wast the cause of my preservation!' Quoth he, 'The world is full of this sort [of folk]; and we beseech God the Most High for safety,
for that these [wretches] practise upon men with every kind of device.' Then said I to him, 'Tell me the most extraordinary adventure of all that
befell thee in this villainy thou wast wont to practise.' And he answered, saying, 'O my brother, I was not present when they did on this wise, for
that my part with them was to concern myself with selling and buying and [providing them with] food; but I have heard that the most extraordinary
thing that befell them was on this wise..Then he stripped him of his clothes and clapping on his neck a heavy chain, bound him to a high lattice and
fell to drubbing him two bouts a day and two anights; and on this wise he abode the space of ten days. Then his mother came to him and said, "O
my son, O Aboulhusn, return to thy reason, for this is the Devil's doing." Quoth he, "Thou sayst sooth, O my mother, and bear thou witness of me
that I repent [and forswear] that talk and turn from my madness. So do thou deliver me, for I am nigh upon death." So his mother went out to the
superintendant and procured his release and he returned to his own house.."There was once a man of Khorassan and he had a son, whose
improvement he ardently desired; but the young man sought to be alone and to remove himself from his father's eye, so he might give himself up to
pleasance and delight. So he sought of his father [leave to make] the pilgrimage to the Holy House of God and to visit the tomb of the Prophet
(whom God bless and keep!). Now between them and Mecca was a journey of five hundred parasangs; but his father could not gainsay him, for that
the law of God made this (178) incumbent on him and because of that which he hoped for him of improvement [therefrom]. So he joined unto him
a governor, in whom he trusted, and gave him much money and took leave of him. The son set out on the holy pilgrimage (179) with the governor
and abode on that wise, spending freely and using not thrift..Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183.."When I [returned
from my sixth voyage, I] forswore travel and renounced commerce, saying in myself, 'What hath befallen me sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and
passed my time in pleasance and delight, till, one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the wine-cup [with my friends], there came a knocking at the
door. The doorkeeper opened and found without one of the Khalif's pages, who came in to me and said, 'The Commander of the Faithful biddeth
thee to him.' So I accompanied him to the presence of the Khalif and kissing the earth before him, saluted him. He bade me welcome and entreated
me with honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have an occasion with thee, which I would have thee accomplish for me.' So I kissed his hand and
said, 'O my lord, what is the lord's occasion with the slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have thee go to the King of Serendib and carry him our letter and
our present, even as he sent us a present and a letter.'.Moreover, he gave her a complete suit of clothes and raising his head to her, said, "When thou
toldest me that which Mariyeh had done with thee, God rooted out the love of her from my heart, and never again will she occur to my mind; so
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extolled be the perfection of Him who turneth hearts and eyes! It was she who was the cause of my coming out from Yemen, and now the time is
past for which I engaged with my people and I fear lest my father levy his troops and come forth in quest of me, for that he hath no child other than
myself and cannot brook to be parted from me; and on like wise is it with my mother." When the nurse heard his words, she said to him, "O my
lord, and which of the kings is thy father?" "My father is El Aziz, lord of Yemen and Nubia and the Islands (91) of the Benou Kehtan and the Two
Noble Sanctuaries (92) (God the Most High have them in His keeping!)," answered El Abbas; "and whenas he taketh horse, there mount with him
an hundred and twenty and four thousand horsemen, all smiters with the sword, let alone attendants and servants and followers, all of whom give
ear unto my word and obey my commandment." "Why, then, O my lord," asked the nurse, "didst thou conceal the secret of thy rank and lineage
and passedst thyself off for a wayfarer? Alas for our disgrace before thee by reason of our shortcoming in rendering thee thy due! What shall be our
excuse with thee, and thou of the sons of the kings?" But he rejoined, "By Allah, thou hast not fallen short! Nay, it is incumbent on me to requite
thee, what while I live, though I be far distant from thee.".Calcutta (1814-18) Text..The Tenth Night of the Month..One day, a day of excessive
heat, as I stood at the door of my house, I saw a fair woman approaching, and with her a slave-girl carrying a parcel. They gave not over going till
they came up to me, when the woman stopped and said to me, 'Hast thou a draught of water?' 'Yes,' answered I. 'Enter the vestibule, O my lady, so
thou mayst drink.' Accordingly, she entered and I went up into the house and fetched two mugs of earthenware, perfumed with musk (175) and full
of cold water. She took one of them and discovered her face, [that she might drink]; whereupon I saw that she was as the shining sun or the rising
moon and said to her, 'O my lady, wilt thou not come up into the house, so thou mayst rest thyself till the air grow cool and after go away to thine
own place?' Quoth she, 'Is there none with thee?' 'Indeed,' answered I, 'I am a [stranger] and a bachelor and have none belonging to me, nor is there
a living soul in the house.' And she said, 'An thou be a stranger, thou art he in quest of whom I was going about.'.The End..When the dead man
found himself alone, he sprang up, as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and water-can and wrapped them up
in the napkins. Then be took his shroud under his arm and went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the washer and said to him, 'Hast thou
made an end of the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper and made off to his lodging, where he found El Merouzi
soliciting his wife and saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he is buried. I myself escaped
not from them but after travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou have of me?' 'Accomplish
my desire of thee,' answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with her..The old woman received the
alms from her and carrying it to Selim, took part thereof herself and with the rest bought him an old shirt, in which she clad him, after she had
stripped him of that he had on. Then she threw away the gown she had taken from off him and arising forthright, washed his body of that which
was thereon of filth and scented him with somewhat of perfume. Moreover, she bought him chickens and made him broth; so he ate and his life
returned to him and he abode with her on the most solaceful of life till the morrow..? ? ? ? ? Yet, if with him forgotten be the troth-plight of our
loves, I have a king who of his grace will not forget me e'er..As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee
and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in
troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and
indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and
of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that
which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked
the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke
as follows:.? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dcxxvii.Then they told the damsel, who came
forth and looked upon him and knew him not. But he knew her; so he bowed his head and wept. She was moved to compassion for him and gave
him somewhat and returned to her place, whilst the youth returned with the stewardess to the chamberlain and told him that she was in the king's
house, whereat he was chagrined and said, 'By Allah, I will assuredly contrive a device for her and deliver her!' Whereupon the youth kissed his
hands and feet. Then he turned to the old woman and bade her change her apparel and her favour. Now this old woman was goodly of speech and
nimble of wit; so he gave her costly and delicious perfumes and said to her, 'Get thee to the king's slave girls and sell them these [perfumes] and
make thy way to the damsel and question her if she desire her master or not.' So the old woman went out and making her way to the palace, went in
to the damsel and drew near her and recited the following verses:.Druggist, The Singer and the, i. 229..So the notary went up to the lieutenant, who
was among the witnesses, and said "It is well. Is she not such an one whose marriage contract we drew up in such a place?" Then he betook himself
to the woman's house and cried out upon her; whereupon she brought him the [forged] contract and he took it and returned with it to the lieutenant
of police. When the latter had taken cognizance [of the document and professed himself satisfied, the assessor] said [to the notary,] "Go to our lord
and master, the Cadi of the Cadis, and acquaint him with that which befalleth his assessors." The notary rose to go, but the lieutenant of police
feared [for himself] and was profuse in beseeching the assessor and kissing his hands, till he forgave him; whereupon the lieutenant went away in
the utterest of concern and affright. On this wise the assessor ordered the case and carried out the forgery and feigned marriage with the woman;
[and thus was calamity warded off from him] by the excellence of his contrivance." (121).Presently, she heard a blowing behind her; so she turned
and behold, a head without a body and with eyes slit endlong; it was of the bigness of an elephant's head and bigger and had a mouth as it were an
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oven and projecting tusks, as they were grapnels, and hair that trailed upon the earth. So Tuhfeh said, 'I take refuge with God from Satan the
Stoned!' and recited the Two Amulets; (217) what while the head drew near her and said to her, 'Peace be upon thee, O princess of Jinn and men
and unique pearl of her age and her time! May God still continue thee on life, for all the lapsing of the days, and reunite thee with thy lord the
Imam!' (218) 'And upon thee be peace,' answered she, 'O thou whose like I have not seen among the Jinn!' Quoth the head, 'We are a people who
avail not to change their favours and we are called ghouls. The folk summon us to their presence, but we may not present ourselves before them
[without leave]. As for me, I have gotten leave of the Sheikh Aboultawaif to present myself before thee and I desire of thy favour that thou sing me
a song, so I may go to thy palace and question its haunters (219) concerning the plight of thy lord after thee and return to thee; and know, O Tuhfet
es Sudour, that between thee and thy lord is a distance of fifty years' journey to the diligent traveller.' 'Indeed,' rejoined Tuhfeh, 'thou grievest me
[for him] between whom and me is fifty years' journey. And the head said to her, 'Be of good heart and cheerful eye, for the kings of the Jinn will
restore thee to him in less than the twinkling of an eye.' Quoth she,' I will sing thee an hundred songs, so thou wilt bring me news of my lord and
that which hath befallen him after me.' And the head answered, saying, 'Do thou favour me and sing me a song, so I may go to thy lord and bring
thee news of him, for that I desire, before I go, to hear thy voice, so haply my thirst (220) may be quenched.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang
the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? But when ye saw my writ, the standard ye o'erthrew Of faith, your favours grudged and aught of grace denied..When
the king heard his viziers' words, he was exceeding wroth and bade bring the youth, and when he came in to the king, the viziers all cried out with
one voice, saying, "O scant o' grace, thinkest thou to save thyself from slaughter by craft and guile, that thou beguilest the king with thy talk and
hopest pardon for the like of this great crime which thou hast committed?" Then the king bade fetch the headsman, so he might smite off his head;
whereupon each of the viziers fell a-saying, "I will slay him;" and they sprang upon him. Quote the youth, "O king, consider and ponder these
men's eagerness. Is this of envy or no? They would fain make severance between thee and me, so there may fall to them what they shall plunder, as
aforetime." And the king said to him, "Consider their testimony against thee." "O king," answered the young man, "how shall they testify of that
which they saw not? This is but envy and rancour; and thou, if thou slay me, thou wilt regret me, and I fear lest there betide thee of repentance that
which betided Ilan Shah, by reason of the malice of his viziers." "And what is his story?" asked Azadbekht. "O king," replied the youth,.? ? ? ? ? b.
The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.15. The Cat and the Crow cl.Now in that town was a man of good breeding and large generosity, a
merchant of condition, young of years and bright of face, who had come to that town from his own country with great store of merchandise and
wealth galore. He took up his abode therein and the place was pleasant to him and he was lavish in expenditure, so that he came to the end of all his
good and there remained with him nothing save that which was upon him of raiment. So he left the lodging wherein he had abidden in the days of
his affluence, after he had wasted (260) that which was therein of furniture, and fell to harbouring in the houses of the townsfolk from night to
night..? ? ? ? ? t. The Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment dccccix.? ? ? ? ? Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land
where my loved ones dwell, I pray, The fullest of greetings bear to them from me, their lover, and say.Thief, A Merry Jest of a, ii. 186..On this wise
they did with her sister Dinarzad, and when they had made an end of displaying the two brides, the king bestowed dresses of honour on all who
were present and dismissed them to their own places. Then Shehrzad went in to King Shehriyar and Dinarzad to King Shahzeman and each of them
solaced himself with the company of his beloved and the hearts of the folk were comforted. When the morning morrowed, the vizier came in to the
two kings and kissed the ground before them; wherefore they thanked him and were bountiful to him. Then they went forth and sat down upon
couches of estate, whilst all the viziers and amirs and grandees and the chief officers of the realm and the household presented themselves before
them and kissed the earth. King Shehriyar ordered them dresses of honour and largesse and they offered up prayers for the abiding continuance [on
life] of the king and his brother..Now the uncle's son of the king of the city had aforetime disputed [the kingship] with him, and the people misliked
the king; but God the Most High decreed that he should get the better of his cousin. However, jealousy of him abode in his heart and he acquainted
the vizier, who hid it not and sent [him] money. Moreover, he fell to summoning [all strangers who came to the town], man after man, and
questioning them of their faith and their worldly estate, and whoso answered him not [to his liking], he took his good. (231) Now a certain wealthy
man of the Muslims was on a journey and it befell that he arrived at that city by night, unknowing what was to do, and coming to the ruin aforesaid,
gave the old woman money and said to her, 'No harm upon thee.' Whereupon she lifted up her voice and prayed [for him], He set down his
merchandise by her [and abode with her] the rest of the night and the next day..One day, he went forth in quest of certain stray camels of his and
fared on all his day and night till eventide, when he [came to an Arab encampment and] was fain to seek hospitality of one of the inhabitants. So he
alighted at one of the tents of the camp and there came forth to him a man of short stature and loathly aspect, who saluted him and lodging him in a
corner of the tent, sat entertaining him with talk, the goodliest that might be. When his food was dressed, the Arab's wife brought it to the guest,
and he looked at the mistress of the tent and saw a favour than which no goodlier might be. Indeed, her beauty and grace and symmetry amazed
him and he abode confounded, looking now at her and now at her husband. When his looking grew long, the man said to him, 'Harkye, O son of the
worthy! Occupy thyself with thine own concerns, for by me and this woman hangeth a rare story, that is yet goodlier than that which thou seest of
her beauty; and when we have made an end of our food, I will tell it thee.'.So the old man put his head forth of the window and called the youth,
who came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade him enter, and when he came in to the damsel, he knew her and
she knew him; whereupon he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled; but she sprang up to him and seized him, and they embraced and
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wept together, till they fell down on the ground in a swoon. When the old man saw them in this plight, he feared for himself and fled forth, seeing
not the way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him, "How comes it that I see thee confounded?" "How should I not be
confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is fallen in love with the servant of the mosque and they have
embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of this and be wroth with me; so tell me thou what is to be done
in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the nonce, take this casting-bottle of rose-water and go forth-right
and sprinkle them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and embracement, they will come to themselves, and if otherwise, do
thou flee.".Lavish of House and Victual to one whom he knew not, The Man who was, i. 293..Now it was the night-season. So the soldiers carried
him without the city, thinking to crucify him, when, behold, there came out upon them thieves and fell in on them with swords and [other]
weapons. Thereupon the guards left him whom they purposed to put to death [and took to flight], whilst the man who was going to slaughter fled
forth at a venture and plunging into the desert, knew not whither he went before he found himself in a thicket and there came out upon him a lion of
frightful aspect, which snatched him up and set him under him. Then he went up to a tree and tearing it up by the roots, covered the man therewith
and made off into the thicket, in quest of the lioness..They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of Police [of Bassora] to go round
about [the city] by night, and whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he went round one night of the
nights and came upon three youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the officers laid hold of them and
the captain of the watch said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the] Commander of the Faithful and
come abroad at this hour?" Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase themselves, alike the nose-pierced (72) of
them and the [bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he taketh of their wealth (74) and of their
blood.".Now over against the place in question was a host of enemies, hard of heart, and in this he purposed the youth's slaughter. So he bade bring
him forth of the underground dungeon and caused him draw near to him and saw his case. Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and the folk
rejoiced in this. Moreover, he tied him an ensign (134) and giving him a numerous army, despatched him to the region aforesaid, whither all who
went were still slain or made prisoners. So Melik Shah betook himself thither with his army and when it was one of the days, behold, the enemy
fell in upon them in the night; whereupon some of his men fled and the rest the enemy took; and they took Melik Shah also and cast him into an
underground dungeon, with a company of his men. There he abode a whole year in evil plight, whilst his fellows mourned over his beauty and
grace..18. The Thief and his Monkey clii.91. The Schoolmaster who Fell in Love by Report ccccii.Then she took Tuhfeh under her armpit and
flying up, swiftlier than the blinding lightning, set her down with Kemeriyeh and her company; whereupon she went up to them and accosted them,
saying, 'Fear not, no harm shall betide you; for I am a mortal, like unto you, and I would fain look on you and talk with you and hear your singing.'
So they welcomed her and abode in their place, whilst Jemreh sat down beside them and fell a-snuffing their odours and saying, 'I smell the scent
of the Jinn! I wonder whence [it cometh!'] Then said Wekhimeh to her sister Kemeriyeh, 'Yonder filthy one [smelleth us] and presently she will
take to flight; so what is this remissness concerning her?' (245) Thereupon Kemeriyeh put out a hand, (246) as it were a camel's neck, (247) and
dealt Jemreh a buffet on the head, that made it fly from her body and cast it into the sea. Then said she, 'God is most great!' And they uncovered
their faces, whereupon Tuhfeh knew them and said to them, 'Protection!'.98. The Haunted House in Baghdad dclxxxviii.THE BOOK OF THE
THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse and gave her five hundred dinars, saying,
"Accept this from me, for that indeed thou hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord," answered she, "my desire is to bring about
union between you, though I lose that which my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the Most High requite thee with good!" Then she
carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to her, "Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open,
read it, and when she had made an end of it, she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me
that he hath cities and horsemen and footmen at his command and submitting to his allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain;
for thou knowest, O nurse, that kings' sons have sought me in marriage, with presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so
how shall I accept of this fellow, who is the fool (90) of his time and possesseth nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and
indeed he hath taken up his abode in the house of El Ghitrif and abideth without silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return
to him and cut off his hope of me."."O king," answered the youth, "if there have betided thee talk because of me, by Allah, by Allah the Great,
those who have brought on thee this talk from the folk are these wicked viziers, who devise with the folk and tell them foul things and evil
concerning the king's house; but I trust in God that He will cause their malice to revert upon their heads. As for the king's menace of me with
slaughter, I am in the grasp of his hand; so let not the king occupy his mind with my slaughter, for that I am like unto the sparrow in the hand of the
fowler; if he will, he slaughtereth him, and if he will, he looseth him. As for the delaying of my slaughter, it [proceedeth] not [from] the king, but
from Him in whose hand is my life; for, by Allah, O king, if God willed my slaughter, thou couldst not avail to postpone it, no, not for a single
hour. Indeed, man availeth not to fend off evil from himself, even as it was with the son of King Suleiman Shah, whose anxiety and carefulness for
the accomplishment of his desire of the new-born child [availed him nothing], for his last hour was deferred how many a time! and God saved him
until he had accomplished his [foreordained] period and had fulfilled [the destined term of] his life.".Now there remained one after her; so we took
her and drowned her and the eunuchs went away, whilst we dropped down the river with the boat till we came to the mouth of the canal, where I
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saw my mistress awaiting me. So we took her up into the boat and returned to our pavilion on Er Rauzeh. Then I rewarded the boatman and he took
his boat and went away; whereupon quoth she to me, "Thou art indeed a friend in need." (189) And I abode with her some days; but the shock
wrought upon her so that she sickened and fell to wasting away and redoubled in languishment and weakness till she died. I mourned for her with
an exceeding mourning and buried her; after which I removed all that was in the pavilion to my own house [and abandoned the former]..When the
youth had made an end of his speech, the king said, "Carry him back to the prison;" and when they had done this, he turned to the viziers and said
to them, "Yonder youth looseth his tongue upon you, but I know your affectionate solicitude for the welfare of my empire and your loyal counsel to
me; so be of good heart, for all that ye counsel me I will do." When they heard tnese words, they rejoiced and each of them said his say Then said
the king, "I have not deferred his slaughter but to the intent that the talk might be prolonged and that words might abound, and I desire [now] that
ye sit up for him a gibbet without the town and make proclamation among the folk that they assemble and take him and carry him in procession to
the gibbet, with the crier crying before him and saying, 'This is the recompense of him whom the king delighted to favour and who hath betrayed
him!'" The viziers rejoiced, when they heard this, and slept not that night, of their joy; and they made proclamation in the city and set up the
gibbet..? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.Now it befell, by the ordinance of God the Most High and His providence, that Caesar,
king of the Greeks, the husband of Melik Shah's mother Shah Khatoun, [went forth to the chase that day]. He started a head of game, he and his
company, and chased it, till they came up with it by that pit, whereupon one of them lighted down from his horse, to slaughter it, hard by the mouth
of the pit. He heard a sound of low moaning from the bottom of the pit} so he arose and mounting his horse, waited till the troops were assembled.
Then he acquainted the king with this and he bade one of his servants [descend into the pit]. So the man descended and brought out the youth [and
the eunuch], aswoon..? ? ? ? ? My kinsmen and my friends for thee I did forsake And left them weeping tears that poured as 'twere a tide..A thief of
the thieves of the Arabs went [one night] to a certain man's house, to steal from a heap of wheat there, and the people of the house surprised him.
Now on the heap was a great copper measure, and the thief buried himself in the corn and covered his head with the measure, so that the folk found
him not and went away; but, as they were going, behold, there came a great crack of wind forth of the corn. So they went up to the measure and
[raising it], discovered the thief and laid hands on him. Quoth he, "I have eased you of the trouble of seeking me: for I purposed, [in letting wind],
to direct you to my [hiding-]place; wherefore do ye ease me and have compassion on me, so may God have compassion on you!" So they let him
go and harmed him not..This was grievous to the princess and it irked her sore that he should not remember her; so she called her slave- girl
Shefikeh and said to her, "Go to El Abbas and salute him and say to him, 'What hindereth thee from sending my lady Mariyeh her part of thy
booty?'" So Shefikeh betook herself to him and when she came to his door, the chamberlains refused her admission, until they should have gotten
her leave and permission. When she entered, El Abbas knew her and knew that she had somewhat of speech [with him]; so he dismissed his
mamelukes and said to her, "What is thine errand, O handmaid of good?" "O my lord," answered she, "I am a slave-girl of the Princess Mariyeh,
who kisseth thy hands and commendeth her salutation to thee. Indeed, she rejoiceth in thy safety and reproacheth thee for that thou breakest her
heart, alone of all the folk, for that thy largesse embraceth great and small, yet hast thou not remembered her with aught of thy booty. Indeed, it is
as if thou hadst hardened thy heart against her." Quoth he, "Extolled be the perfection of him who turneth hearts! By Allah, my vitals were
consumed with the love of her [aforetime] and of my longing after her, I came forth to her from my native land and left my people and my home
and my wealth, and it was with her that began the hardheartedness and the cruelty. Nevertheless, for all this, I bear her no malice and needs must I
send her somewhat whereby she may remember me; for that I abide in her land but a few days, after which I set out for the land of Yemen.".139.
Khuzeimeh ben Bishr and Ikrimeh el Feyyas dclxxxii.Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure desire, iii. 19..Therewithal Queen Es
Shuhba was moved to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight! None can avail to describe thee. Sing to us on the apple,' Quoth
Tuhfeh, 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then she improvised and sang the following verses:.Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the
drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three
days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared
on night and day and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the
couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of
Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had
ten slave-girls, as they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode
with his mother. When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards
appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the
king..Baghdad, El Abbas and the King's Daughter of, iii. 53..The money-changer thought they did but finesse with him, that they might get the ass
at their own price; but, when they went away from him and he had long in vain awaited their return, he cried out, saying, 'Woe!' and 'Ruin!' and
'Alack, my sorry chance!' and shrieked aloud and tore his clothes. So the people of the market assembled to him and questioned him of his case;
whereupon he acquainted them with his plight and told them what the sharpers had said and how they had beguiled him and how it was they who
had cajoled him into buying an ass worth half a hundred dirhems (47) for five thousand and five hundred. (48) His friends blamed him and a
company of the folk laughed at him and marvelled at his folly and his credulity in accepting the sharpers' talk, without suspicion, and meddling
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with that which he understood not and thrusting himself into that whereof he was not assured..When her people arose in the morning and saw her
not, they sought her in the camp, but, finding her not and missing me also, doubted not but she had fled with me. Now she had four brothers, as
they were falcons, and they mounted and dispersed in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth morning], the dog began to bark and the
other dogs answered him and coming to the mouth of the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of the dogs, came up and
standing at the brink of the pit, [looked in and] beheld a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder versed (62) in affairs so
he fetched a rope and bringing us both forth, questioned us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode pondering the affair..? ? ? ? ?
Ye chide at one who weepeth for troubles ever new; Needs must th' afflicted warble the woes that make him rue..121. The Devout Platter-maker
and his Wife cccclxviii.? ? ? ? ? v. The Sharpers with the Money-Changer and the Ass dccccxiv.When the evening evened, the king summoned the
vizier, and when he presented himself, he required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king,
that.When her master heard this, his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right in the matter of the
damsel, for that she is enamoured of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when thou seest him, salute
him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to
buy the girl, I will abate thee an hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee and making myself
agreeable to thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee, know that he will not
buy; in which case, let me know, so I may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from me aught..? ? ? ? ?
My body is dissolved with sufferance in vain; Relenting, ay, and grace I hoped should yet betide;.? ? ? ? ? Then spare me, by Him who vouchsafed
thee the kingship; For a gift in this world is the regal estate..169. Marouf the Cobbler and his Wife Fatimeh dcccclxxxix-Mi.157. Mesrour and Zein
el Mewasif dcccxlv.ABDALLAH BEN NAFI AND THE KING'S SON OF CASHGHAR. (157).One day the Commander of the Faithful bade
bring him to the presence; so his slave-girl changed his raiment and clothing him in sumptuous apparel, mounted him on the mule. Then he rode to
the palace and presenting himself before the Khalif, saluted him with the goodliest of salutations and bespoke him with eloquent and
deep-thoughted speech. When Er Reshid saw him, he marvelled at the goodliness of his favour and his eloquence and the readiness of his speech
and enquiring of him, was told that he was Sitt el Milah's lord; whereupon quoth he, "Indeed, she is excusable in her love for him, and if we had put
her to death unrighteously, as we were minded to do, her blood would have been upon our heads." Then he turned to the young man and entering
into discourse with him, found him well bred, intelligent, quick of wit and apprehension, generous, pleasant, elegant, erudite. So he loved him with
an exceeding love and questioned him of his native city and of his father and of the manner of his journey to Baghdad. Noureddin acquainted him
with that which he would know in the goodliest of words and with the concisest of expressions; and the Khalif said to him, "And where hast thou
been absent all this while? Indeed, we sent after thee to Damascus and Mosul and other the towns, but lit on no tidings of thee." "O my lord,"
answered the young man, "there betided thy slave in thy city that which never yet betided any." And he acquainted him with his case from first to
last and told him that which had befallen him of evil [from El Muradi and his crew]..? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest attire
And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story iv.There was once a king of the kings, who had a high
palace, overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear in the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve
Thou me!' One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his
officers, 'Who is in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question
before him and said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he
committed him to a company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this fellow and crucify him without the city.'.? ? ? ? ? "The glory's not in those
whom raiment rich makes fair, But those who still adorn the raiment that they wear.".Now the liefest of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of
poems and verses and linked rhymes and the twanging [of the strings of the lute], and she was versed in all tongues; so she took the letter and
opening it, read that which was therein and apprehended its purport. Then she cast it on the ground and said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to
this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this is weakness in thee and a reproach unto thee, for that the people of the world have heard of thee and still
praise thee for keenness of wit and apprehension; so do thou return him an answer, such as shall delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse,"
rejoined the princess, "who is this that presumeth upon me with this letter? Belike he is the stranger youth who gave my father the rubies." "It is
himself," answered the woman, and Mariyeh said, "I will answer his letter on such a wise that thou shalt not bring me other than it [from him]."
Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the princess called for inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? So, O Aamir, haste thy going,
e'en as I do, so may I Heal my sickness and the draining of the cup of love essay;.? ? ? ? ? b. The Story of Janshah ccccxcix.So the folk gathered
together to them and blamed the lackpenny and said to him, 'Give him the price of that which thou hast eaten.' Quoth he, 'I gave him a dirhem
before I entered the shop;' and the cook said, 'Be everything I sell this day forbidden (15) to me, if he gave me so much as the name of a piece of
money! By Allah, he gave me nought, but ate my food and went out and [would have] made off, without aught [said I]' 'Nay,' answered the
lackpenny, 'I gave thee a dirhem,' and he reviled the cook, who returned his abuse; whereupon he dealt him a cuff and they gripped and grappled
and throttled each other. When the folk saw them on this wise, they came up to them and said to them, 'What is this strife between you, and no
cause for it?' 'Ay, by Allah,' replied the lackpenny, 'but there is a cause for it, and the cause hath a tail!' Whereupon, 'Yea, by Allah,' cried the cook,
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'now thou mindest me of thyself and thy dirhem! Yes, he gave me a dirhem and [but] a quarter of the price is spent. Come back and take the rest of
the price of thy dirhem.' For that he understood what was to do, at the mention of the tail; and I, O my brother," added Aboulhusn, "my story hath a
cause, which I will tell thee.".Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..So he went round about, as the druggist bade him, till the sun
grew hot, but found none drinking. Then he entered a by-street, that he might rest himself, and seeing there a handsome and lofty house, stood in its
shade and fell to observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As he was thus engaged, behold, a window opened and there appeared thereat a face, as
it were the moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand there? Dost thou want aught?' And he answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her
with his case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat and drink and the enjoyment of a fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst
spend?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in quest whereof I am going about.'.? ? ? ? ? And dromedaries, too, of price and goodly
steeds and swift Of many a noble breed, yet found no favour in my eyne!".Now this (155) was the francolin that bore witness against him.'.119.
The Shipwrecked Woman and her Child cccclxvi.84. Dibil el Khuzai with the Lady and Muslim ben el Welid dclxx.TABLE OF CONTENTS OF
THE CALCUTTA (1839-42).Now Ilan Shah had three viziers, in whose hands the affairs [of the kingdom] were [aforetime] and they had been
used to leave not the king night nor day; but they became shut out from him by reason of Abou Temam and the king was occupied with him to their
exclusion. So they took counsel together upon the matter and said, 'What counsel ye we should do, seeing that the king is occupied from us with
yonder man, and indeed he honoureth him more than us? But now come, let us cast about for a device, whereby we may remove him from the
king.' So each of them spoke forth that which was in his mind, and one of them said, 'The king of the Turks hath a daughter, whose like there is not
in the world, and whatsoever messenger goeth to demand her in marriage, her father slayeth him. Now our king hath no knowledge of this; so,
come, let us foregather with him and bring up the talk of her. When his heart is taken with her, we will counsel him to despatch Abou Temam to
seek her hand in marriage; whereupon her father will slay him and we shall be quit of him, for we have had enough of his affair.".So the girl's
owner betook himself to the bazaar, where he found the youth seated at the upper end of the merchants' place of session, selling and buying and
taking and giving, as he were the moon on the night of its full, and saluted him. The young man returned his salutation and he said to him, "O my
lord, be not thou vexed at the girl's speech the other day, for her price shall be less than that [which thou badest], to the intent that I may propitiate
thy favour. If thou desire her for nought, I will send her to thee, or if thou wouldst have me abate thee of her price, I will well, for I desire nought
but what shall content thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land and it behoveth us to entreat thee hospitably and have consideration for thee."
"By Allah," answered the youth, "I will not take her from thee but at an advance on that which I bade thee for her aforetime; so wilt thou now sell
her to me for seventeen hundred dinars?" And the other answered," O my lord, I sell her to thee, may God bless thee in her.".When the Khalif
returned from the chase, he betook himself to Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to her. She rose to receive
him and kissed his hand, and he took her to his breast and seated her on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they ate and washed their
hands; after which she took the lute and sang, till Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was ware of this, she left singing and told him her
adventure with the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart and accept my
intercession and reject not my word, but go forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped himself naked and
she also had put off her clothes; and he said, 'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she answered, saying, ' O
Commander of the Faithful, I did this not but in accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.The Eighth Day..? ? ? ? ? I crave
none other than thou for friend, beloved of my heart; So trust in my speech, for the generous are true and trusty still..Now the king was a very old
man and destiny decreed the ending of his term of life; so he died and when he was buried, the folk assembled and many were the sayings of the
people and of the king's kinsfolk and officers, and they took counsel together to slay the princess and the young pilgrim, saying, 'This fellow
dishonoureth us with yonder strumpet and none accepteth dishonour but the base.' So they fell upon them and slew the princess, without
questioning her of aught; whereupon the pious woman (whom they deemed a boy) said to them, 'Out on ye, O misbelievers I Ye have slain the
pious lady.' Quoth they, 'Lewd fellow that thou art, dost thou bespeak us thus? Thou lovedst her and she loved thee, and we will slay thee without
mercy.' 'God forbid!' answered she, 'Indeed, the affair is the contrary of this.' 'What proof hast thou of that?' asked they, and she said, 'Bring me
women.' So they brought her women, and when they looked on her, they found her a woman..89. Firous and his Wife dclxxv.A Damsel made for
love and decked with subtle grace, iii. 192..There was once, in the city of Baghdad, a man, [by name El Merouzi,] (30) who was a sharper and
plagued (31) the folk with his knavish tricks, and he was renowned in all quarters [for roguery]. [He went out one day], carrying a load of sheep's
dung, and took an oath that he would not return to his lodging till he had sold it at the price of raisins. Now there was in another city a second
sharper, [by name Er Razi,] (32) one of its people, who [went out the same day], bearing a load of goat's dung, which he had sworn that he would
not sell but at the price of dried figs..Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii. I79..? ? ? ? ? We spent the night in passing the cup, my mates and I, Till in the
Eastward heaven the day-star did appear..As for King El Aziz, he lived after this seven years and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High;
whereupon his son El Abbas carried him forth to burial on such wise as beseemeth unto kings and let make recitations and readings of the Koran, in
whole or in part, over his tomb. He kept up the mourning for his father a full-told month, at the end of which time he sat down on the throne of the
kingship and judged and did justice and distributed silver and gold. Moreover, he loosed all who were in the prisons and abolished grievances and
customs dues and did the oppressed justice of the oppressor; wherefore the people prayed for him and loved him and invoked on him endurance of
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glory and kingship and length of continuance [on life] and eternity of prosperity and happiness. Moreover, the troops submitted to him and the
hosts from all parts of the kingdom, and there came to him presents from all the lands. The kings obeyed him and many were his troops and his
grandees, and his subjects lived with him the most easeful and prosperous of lives..So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone
of one of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi]
smote another and they cried out at them and buffeted them on the napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of
plunder and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground
and left it a parasang's length behind them, when they halted, trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and
amazement at the dead..Woman (The Old) and the Draper's Wife, ii. 55..? ? ? ? ? For 'twixt the closing of an eye and th'opening thereof, God hath it
in His power to change a case from foul to fair..How long will ye admonished be, without avail or heed? iii. 40..All those who were present
laughed at her mockery of Iblis and marvelled at the goodliness of her observation (209) and her readiness in improvising verses; whilst the Sheikh
himself rejoiced and said to her, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, the night is gone; so arise and rest thyself ere the day; and to-morrow all shall be well.' Then
all the kings of the Jinn departed, together with those who were present of guards, and Tuhfeh abode alone, pondering the affair of Er Reshid and
bethinking her of how it was with him, after her, and of that which had betided him for her loss, till the dawn gleamed, when she arose and walked
in the palace. Presently she saw a handsome door; so she opened it and found herself in a garden goodlier than the first, never saw eyes a fairer than
it. When she beheld this garden, delight moved her and she called to mind her lord Er Reshid and wept sore, saying, 'I crave of the bounty of God
the Most High that my return to him and to my palace and my home may be near at hand!'
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